Korean ohservational study mission to Japan

ix middle and senior managers and consultants from the Korea Pro-
S ductivity Center (KPC) visited Japan to study recent developments

and best practices in industrial training and educational organiza-
tions, 5—7 October. The visit was conducted as part of the Individual-
country Observational Study Mission initiative, in which the APO assists
NPOs in capacity building and competitiveness enhancement by learning
best practices from other member countries. The mission, led by Execu-
tive Director for Human Capitalism Management Sang Chul Yeo, learned
about Japanese practices and recent trends in management training and
education programs from the Japan Productivity Center (JPC). The JPC
also arranged visits to the Japan Management Association, Price Water-
house Coopers HRS Co., Ltd., and NEC Learning, Ltd.

The mission members also paid a courtesy call on APO Secretary-General
Shigeo Takenaka on 7 October. During their visit, the Secretary-General
explained the APO’s efforts to improve its training courses along with
their key features and implementation procedure. “It was a great oppor-
tunity for us to learn the current trends and practices of Japan in the area
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of industrial and management education. It also helped me have a better
understanding of the roles and functions of the APO. I think that this pro-
gram was possible thanks to the close network of the KPC and JPC under
the umbrella of the APO, which makes extra efforts to promote close alli-
ances and cooperation among member countries,” commented Yeo. (¥
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